
OFFICE OF COUNTY CLERK                                                                                        
February 1, 2016 
The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: Chairman Warren 
Ploeger and Keith Olsen. Also present was County Clerk Melissa Gormley and Deputy County Clerk Dawn Boyles.  County 
Attorney, Kevin Hill, was present for a portion of the meeting.  Warren Ploeger opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m.  
 
SHERIFF 
John Merchant, Brown County Sheriff, reported there are 14 inmates, 9 males and 5 females, currently at the Brown County 
Jail. Sheriff Merchant also presented a report on last week’s activities. 
 
SERVICES FOR THE ELDERLY 
Lori Gray, Services for the Elderly Director, updated Commissioners concerning the Horton Senior Citizens building. 
 
MINUTES 
Motion by Keith Olsen to approve the January 29, 2016 minutes.  Seconded by Warren Ploeger.  Motion carried. 
 
TAX CHANGE ORDERS 
Tax change orders 2015-51 through 2015-54 and 2015-62 were approved and signed. 
 
EMPLOYEE SUPPLEMENTAL INSURANCE 
Andrew Allen and Jeff Stoppel, Benefits Direct Representatives, visited with Commissioners regarding various supplemental 
insurances. 
 
Motion by Keith Olsen to adjourn. Seconded by Warren Ploeger. Motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 9:28 a.m. The next 
regular meeting will be held Monday February 8, 2016.  
 


